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Message from the Head Teacher 
 

Dear all, 
 

I hope that everyone is staying safe and well during this second 

lockdown. Students have settled back into school very quickly 

following the two week half-term break. 
 

Due to the new lockdown restrictions, the government guidance 

for schools has now changed and the new guidance can be found 

using the following link: 
 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new

-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020 
 

An updated version of our school COVID safe operations and 

procedures was sent out to all parents last week highlighting the 

changes that we have recently made to our school procedures. In 

light of this, please can I draw your attention to a few requests: 
 

Wearing masks in communal areas, such as corridors, is now 

mandatory for students and staff. Please ensure your child has a 

clean mask with them each day. If your child is exempt from 

wearing a mask then please inform their Head of Year. 
 

Students are expected to sanitise their hands at the end of each 

lesson and after lunch and break. Please can you make sure that 

they have their own sanitiser in order to be able to do this. 
 

We are still getting some students who are forgetting to bring in 

their lanyards – please can you make sure that your child has this 

with them each morning. 
 

Just before the summer holidays, the Girls’ Learning Trust       

published a statement against racism which is on our school    

website and can be found using the following link: 

h t t p s : / / w w w . w a l l i n g t o n g i r l s . s u t t o n . s c h . u k / p a g e / ?

title=School+Statement+Against+Racism&pid=77 

As part of this, we are committed to taking the following actions: 

1.    Set up a Race Equality Steering Group within the 

Trust comprising students, staff and alumnae from all 

GLT schools to work on targeting areas of racial        

inequality in our schools. 

2.    Provide in each school access to help, support and 

advocacy for students who experience racial inequality 

and work positively with other agencies and organisations 

who oppose racism. 

3.    Ensure that everyone in our schools has access to 

resources and training and that we continue to develop 

everyone’s learning and understanding of the issues facing 

minority ethnic students and staff. 
 

We are currently setting up a Race Advocacy Group at 

Wallington Girls, which is being led by two members of 

staff, Ms Sepanya and Mrs Olulari. We will ensure that 

parents and carers are kept up to date with the work of 

this group. 
 

Year 11 are currently taking their GCSE mock exams and      

alongside their A level studies, Year 13 have been busy with their 

university applications. Last week we had fifty-five students take 

their Oxbridge entrance tests including thirty-five students who 

took their BMAT exams for Medicine. We wish everyone every 

success with their applications. 
 

Finally, over half term we had a new canopy installed in the quad 

(see photo). We will also be putting in new picnic benches along 

with potted trees and plants in and around this canopy, the idea 

being that the quad can become more of a social space for      

students when we are able to return to our normal routines. 
 

Have a great week. 

 

MR R. BOOTH 

 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020
https://www.gov.uk/guidance/education-and-childcare-settings-new-national-restrictions-from-5-november-2020
https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/page/?title=School+Statement+Against+Racism&pid=77
https://www.wallingtongirls.sutton.sch.uk/page/?title=School+Statement+Against+Racism&pid=77
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IMPORTANT DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

KEY DATES 
 

Tuesday10 November 

Early finish for all students ahead of the SET Test (see below)  

 
Wednesday, 11 November 

08:00 – 16:00     SET Test (all students off-site) 

08:25-15:00        Y13 Interview Day (virtual) 

  

Monday, 16 November 

08:25 – 14:45     Oxbridge Practice Interviews 

08:25 – 15:00     Year 11 Mock GCSE Food Group 1 NEA2 

14:45 – 16:00     Y10 Music Recital 

  

Tuesday, 17 November 

08:25 – 14:45     Oxbridge Practice Interviews 

08:25 – 15:00     Year 11 Mock GCSE Food Group 2 NEA2 

19:00 – 21:00     Virtual Prize-Giving 

  

Wednesday, 18 November 

08:25 – 15:00     Year 11 Mock GCSE Food Group 3 NEA2 

08:25 – 15:00     Year 11 Mock GCSE Food Group 4 NEA2 

  

Thursday, 19 November 

08:25 – 14:45     Oxbridge Practice Interviews 

08:25 – 15:00     Years 12 Art Significant Testing 

  

Friday, 20 November 

08:25 – 14:45     Oxbridge Practice Interviews 

08:25 – 15:00     Years 12 Art Significant Testing 

Year Group Dismissal Time 

Year 7 13:45 

Year 8 13:45 

Year 9 13:15 

Year 10 13:15 

Year 11 N/A (on study leave) 

Year 12 13:15 

Year 13 13:45 
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WEDNESDAY 11TH NOVEMBER - ANNUAL ADMISSIONS TEST 
 

On Wednesday 11th of November the school will be closed for our annual admissions test.  

This is a big event and requires all students to be off-site for the day. 

 

On the day of the SET students in Year 7, 8, 9 and 10 will be sent a study skills activity to complete.  

  

To give us adequate time to prepare the school for this event, on Tuesday 10th November we will dismiss students 

at the earlier times listed below. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

MESSAGE FROM RECEPTION 
 

Due to the current climate reception is unable to accept items brought in for students by Parents/ Carers unless 

they are essential items such as medication etc. Reception are experiencing such high volumes of items being 

dropped off that is isn't manageable.  
 

PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL  
 

Please can I remind parents and carers that we enjoy a cordial relationship with our neighbours. Please be          

considerate if parking on the road especially when dropping off or collecting your daughter. We ask that you do 

not block entrances, exits, garages or park in a way that will cause them inconvenience. Please do not block the 

staff entrances to the school. Unless your daughter is ill and you have been called to collect her from school or you 

hold a permit from ourselves, there is absolutely no dropping off or parking on school premises. Please remind 

your daughters to be vigilant at all times when entering and leaving the school and to be mindful of her own safety - 

there is a great deal of traffic around the school at all times but especially at the beginning and end of the school 

day.  

 

KEEPING OUR STANDARDS HIGH  
 

As the weather turns decidedly Autumnal, we ask that parents and carers ensure that all our students wear coats 

to school. Students in most year groups buy food in outside areas and all students are expected to be outside at 

break time and lunch time, weather permitting. Most of our students continue to wear their lanyards throughout 

the day. If a student loses a lanyard a  replacement may be bought from Reception for 50p. Students are aware they 

are expected to wear a lanyard on the day they have PE and at all times during the day whilst on school site. 

 

Year Group Dismissal Time 

Year 7 13:45 

Year 8 13:45 

Year 9 13:15 

Year 10 13:15 

Year 11 N/A (on study leave) 

Year 12 13:15 

Year 13 13:45 
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THE WALLINGTON WEEK 

MATHEMATICS INFORMATION 

More details about rules and tutorials are here:https://mei.org.uk/desmos-art 

If you want to enter this one you need to do via a teacher so please email entries to Miss Tucker on stucker@wallingtongirls.org.uk

https://mei.org.uk/desmos-art
mailto:stucker@wallingtongirls.org.uk
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Examination Invigilators 

£10.55 per hour 

  
£11.80 per hour when leading exams, as requested by Exam Officer. Training will be given before you become a Lead 

Invigilator 

  

Hours worked on an ad-hoc basis but must be available and able to commit to work during examination 
periods OR just for testing days in November 

  
NB: You must be available to work on Wednesday 11th November 

and Saturday 28th November 2020. 
Unfortunately, we cannot currently accept applicants who have a child in 

Year 6 at Primary School 
  

All suitable candidates will receive training prior to commencing duties. We take the safety of our staff seriously and 
PPE is provided for invigilators in all exam rooms. 

  
Application forms and further details of how to apply can be found at www.nonsuchschool.org or by contacting 
the School directly: 

 

Human Resources 

Nonsuch High School for Girls 

Ewell Road, Cheam, Surrey, SM3 8AB 

T: 020 8394 3400 

E:vacancies@nonsuchschool.org 

  

Due to the volume of applications we receive, we apologise for being unable to contact candidates who have not 
been shortlisted. 

Closing date : Monday 12 October 

Interviews : Wednesday 14 October 

  

In line with our recruitment policy and for the protection of our students, the successful candidate will be subject to 
an enhanced DBS disclosure. This school is committed to safeguarding and promoting the welfare of children and 
young people and expects all staff to share this commitment. Applicants must be eligible to work in the UK. 

  

We welcome applications from all suitably qualified people and aim to employ a culturally diverse workforce which 
reflects the nature of our school community. 

  

  

                                                                  

http://www.nonsuchschool.org
mailto:vacancies@nonsuchschool.org

